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Meeting held Wednesday 26th January 2011
at Maesgwyn Community Centre, Wrexham
Pete had sent his apologies for absence as he was on a week’s course in Manchester, so at the meeting were Ian, Barry, John, Roger, Rowland, Phillip, Jonathan and prospective new member Stuart. Stuart was just embarking on building a layout and had brought along a plan to see what members thought. 

The news of the day was the withdrawal of the Wrexham & Shropshire service from Wrexham to Marylebone. Will this make the Dapol W&S models collectors’ items and will the Mk3 Buffet car ever be produced?
Barry, Ian and Dave Gibbons (of the Chester Group) had spent a day in Dave’s garage utilising his saws, drills and clamps to build four of the frames required and cut the timber for the other two. Barry had put together the final two frames and these were laid out on the night so that we could assess in more detail, just what we could fit on the boards.


Barry proposed that the North Wales Coast line would be better at baseboard level, with the quarry lines swapping to the high level. This would allow much larger radius curves, which some of the newer close-coupled steam stock need – so we can expect plenty of steam specials up the coast! 
In moving the freight line to the high level, this may leave us with a problem for the two loops as their ruling radius would be reduced to perhaps 12ins but it should be OK. Once we’ve fitted the polystyrene and drawn out the low level route, we’ll have a better idea.

Ian has a sheet of blue ripple plastic just less than 6ft x 2ft. They used to be found in B&Q back in the 80’s when coloured panels in doors were in vogue. With a sheet of dark paper beneath it, it can represent the sea either ripple side up or smooth side up. Ian brought an off cut for members’ opinions on whether to use it or not. Ian also brought two 1:150 ship outlines (see photo) to highlight just how big even small ships are. The smaller hull is of the Revell kit fishing trawler. The larger one is a typical coaster with two holds. Ian has since shortened the latter by removing 3ins of deck and it’s still over a foot long!

Thanks to Rowland for the photos.

Roger brought along his latest acquisition which, surprisingly for a steam fan, was the new Farish blue “Deltic”. It really is a delightful model but we were unfortunately unable to run it as no-one had remembered to bring a power unit to connect to the test track! (must remember next month – in fact, if Ian remembers (and there’s no guarantee of that!) he has an old H&M control unit which we can leave at the hall). Barry Bryant, who lives in Perth, Western Australia, had also ordered the blue Deltic for his new layout “Avalon”, which is based on the Chester-Crewe line. (Barry was born in Ellesmere Port and emigrated in the 1960s.) He remembers seeing this loco in Chester station, light engine, presumably on a test run from the English Electric works at Newton-le-Willows on the Chester-Manchester line.
As the Chester Groups’ “Midford” layout has now gone to pastures new, Ian has no need for his large collection of steam era stock and plans to sell them on Ebay. However he is giving ‘first shout to Area Group members and had brought one of the boxes to the meeting. With typical prices of £2 per wagon, £4 per coach and locos from £10 to £20, there was some interest.

We talked about financing the layout and there was concern that Barry shouldn’t be out of pocket through purchasing the timber and polystyrene. Barry assured us however that we had funds in the kitty and the Society grant was due any day. Both Barry and Ian were happy to donate surplus track from their old layouts, which will leave us needing to purchase point motors and possibly one or two points (once all the donated second-hand points have been tested). Ian had spent the previous two days dismantling his “Porth Dinllaen” layout in the garage. As this was a 4-track mainline with a run of 64ft for each line, there were plenty of lengths of track available for the Wrexham layout. Some of the track, about 12 yards, is not PECO and this became apparent when unpinning the track as a lot of this track was damaged while being lifted. Ian will sort the PECO track out, cut off any damaged pieces, clean it and may also “weather” it prior to its being re-laid on our new layout – which still needs a name. Apart from a suggestion that the name should begin “Llan…”, no further suggestions were forthcoming.
Ian advised the group that the North Wales Group were holding their first Open Day at Conwy on Saturday July 2nd and there was a tentative invitation for the Wrexham Group layout to attend as a ‘work-in-progress’. John Lewis, who runs the North Wales group, is keen that there should be the whole spectrum of N Gauge layouts to encourage would-be railway modellers to be inspired and take that first step to building their own layout. So a ‘work-in-progress’ layout fits nicely into this premise. Whether we can have enough track laid to have something running on the day is a moot point as “Cragmill” took 4 years to build with weekly building sessions. Unless we can find affordable alternate premises where we can meet more regularly to work on the layout, we could be looking at 16 years to have the layout in a ‘finished’ state by just using our last Wednesday in the month. This is no doubt a pessimistic view and, once the track is laid, the boards can be taken by individual members of the group to work on between meetings. Ian is hoping to have his garage in a reasonably tidy state in Spring so we could have some sessions working on the boards there. Barry’s work area is somewhat tied up as he is presently storing the Chester Groups’ “Cragmill” layout there along with his own two layouts!
For those not on the internet, here is a brief rundown of the Dapol products due this year.

Modified Hall 4-6-0
6962
Soughton Hall

GWR
“Shirtbutton”

unlined green




6967
Willesley Hall

GWR 
“Great Western crest”
lined green




6969
Wraysbury Hall

GWR 
“Great Western crest”
lined green




6991
Acton Burnell Hall
BR
“Late logo” 

lined green




6996
Blackwell Hall

GWR
“Shirtbutton” 

lined green

(These locos were built after the war and whether any actually carried the GWR “shirtbutton” livery is open to doubt. 6967 is available only to members of the Dapol Nthusiasts Club at a discount price of £69.95 – r.r.p. £104.95.)

Class 52 Western diesel
D1005
Western Venturer

BR Blue

full yellow warning panel





D1029
Western Legionaire
BR Maroon
small yellow warning panel





D1038
Western Sovereign
BR Green
small yellow warning panel





D1056
Western Sultan

BR Maroon
full yellow warning panel

(D1029 was renamed when the correct spelling of “Legionnaire” was pointed out. But it bore the incorrect spelling in its early days in maroon livery.) 

“Bubble Car” Class 121 in four liveries both for powered units and unpowered units of green “whiskers”, green with small yellow panel, blue and NSE. With 8 units available, this represents half the class of bubble cars!

“Pacer” Class 142 this time in five liveries both for powered units and unpowered units as follows




Northern Rail

Purple/Midnight Blue



Regional Railways
White/Blue



Northern Spirit

Light Blue/Gold ‘N’

Arriva Trains Wales
Turquoise/Cream

Tyne and Wear

Yellow/White

Class 26 
D5301

Green

small yellow warning panel



26015

Blue

full yellow warning panel



26027

Grey

coal sector



26038

Red Stripe 
Railfreight grey

Class 56
56013

Triple grey



56018

EWS Maroon/gold



56019

Red Stripe Railfreight grey



56026

Blue

(These are the early Romanian built locos with the distinctive cab roof that Farish failed to create on their models)

HST Class 43

These will be available in book sets in the following liveries




Intercity


Blue/grey




Intercity ‘Swallow’
Grey/buff




Intercity Executive
Grey/buff




Virgin


Red/black

Grand Central

Black/orange stripe




First Great Western 
Blue (with dynamic stripes)




Cross Country

Silver/grey

New wagons 

JNA
Falcon

Yellow Network Rail




IOA
Ballast

Yellow Network Rail

There are also loads of new liveries and numbers for existing models and a Mk3 buffet ‘RFM’ will be introduced in Wrexham & Shropshire, ATW and Pretendolino liveries.

Bachmann are due to announce their new products in March but have advised that they will continue their policy of using their existing CAD images of ‘00’ models for ‘N’ stock. So maybe we will see a steam 2-8-0 R.O.D, a Class 70 and a Class 85?

…and finally….there are three things Ian always forgets …names, faces and he can’t remember what the other one was! Seriously though, would it be helpful if we all wore name badges at the meetings? Ian can knock some simple ones up with a safety pin fixing for little to no cost. We might also think of having a group T-shirt or sweater for when we begin exhibiting the layout.


Next meeting at Maesgwyn – Wednesday 23rd February at 7:30 p.m.  
Wrexham Area Group
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